
Getting Well. Giving Back.
Rachel is sharp and a natural public speaker. Mary is a leader who wants 
to foster hope. John has a drive for public advocacy to affect change. Gwen 
is motivated to help women. You would never guess that any of them had 
experienced long periods of homelessness.

Poor health, violence, and lack of health care dominate their stories of 
eroded confidence and lost job opportunities as sadness, pain, anger and 
legal troubles compounded. One went to prison.

Today, they all juggle jobs, kids, transportation, and other commitments 
to come together monthly in a conference room to strategize community 
outreach efforts. They are members of Fourth Street Clinic’s Consumer 
Advisory Board or CAB. The group connects currently homeless individuals 
with community resources, helps fundraise, and advises the Senior 
Management Team and full Board of Directors. “I’ve had so many 
opportunities,” says Rachel. “I didn’t have any money or health insurance, 
so it was community nonprofits like Fourth Street Clinic that helped me get 
well, get back to work, and get my kids back. Now I just want to grow these 
resources, so others don’t have to wait as long as I did.”

Mary sees the fifty Utahns who die while homeless every year as tragic. 
“I’m not on that list,” she says. “But too many others are still struggling.” 
John, with a new front tooth smiles, “If I can make it back, anyone can.”

In Loving Memory of Bill Torma

Longtime CAB Member passed away in October 2014. 
Thank you for all that you gave to Fourth Street Clinic. 
 
Join us to honor Bill and the many others who passed in 2014. 
Homeless Memorial and Candlelight Vigil 
5:30pm on December 18, 2014 
Pioneer Park, Salt Lake City

[ The Consumer Advisory 

Board strategizes 

community outreach 

efforts with an invaluable 

perspective — they  

know what it’s like to  

be homeless. ]
 

John Parrish  
Fourth Street Clinic Board Chair 
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No Fixed Address

Join us December 4 for 

a special evening at The 

Leonardo for the exhibit  

No Fixed Address: The Face 

of America’s Homeless. 

Museum entrance is free 

from 5:30-8:30 pm, and 

Fourth Street Clinic will 

serve light refreshments.

Training Ground
Fourth Street Dental Clinic is now a hands-on training ground for future 
dentists. Starting in September 2014, four fourth-year students from the 
Roseman University of Health Sciences College of Dental Medicine are 
providing dental services at the clinic and will be rotating every two weeks. 
Under the supervision of Fourth Street Dentist Ron Kehl, students will be 
filling cavities, pulling teeth and placing dentures. 

“Working at Fourth Street Clinic is a lesson in public health,” says Roseman 
student Trenton Jensen. “Here we see how inadequacies in our health 
care system affect those who haven’t had consistent access to dental care.” 
Working at the dental clinic prepares students to be able to care for the entire 
oral health care needs of our community.

Expanding Mental Health and Substance 
Abuse Services

Fourth Street Clinic has recently received over $500,000 in federal grants to 
add mental health and substance abuse specialists to each of Fourth Street 
Clinic’s health care teams.

Now every patient that comes to Fourth Street Clinic will be screened and 
evaluated for mental health and substance abuse services at their primary 
care visit. Patients requiring additional services, will then have treatment 
plans, follow up appointments and access to a growing list of wellness 
classes.
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DOUBLE YOUR DONATION
DECEMBER 1 - 10, 2014  

SPECIAL THANKS TO OUR MATCHING SPONSORS

American Express Center for Community Development

UBS Bank USA

CIT Bank

The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-Day Saints Foundation

AmericanWest Bank

Zions Bank

The Lawrence T. Dee & Janet T. Dee Foundation

BD Medical

Chevron

Segal Foundation

O.C. Tanner Company





Bringing Dignity to 
Homeless Utahns 
with TedxSLC 
Joel Hunt, a physician assistant at Fourth Street 
Clinic, knew he wanted to save the world. Hunt 
recently presented at the TedxSLC event, and in his 
talk Hunt described growing up with international 
humanitarian workers passing through his house. 
Their stories of exotic locales and indigenous 
people inspired him to travel the globe while in 

college and seek out the right setting to return to one day for his own world-
saving adventures. After he graduated as a physician assistant, he thought he’d 
stick around the United States for a while, find a job that would prepare him for 
the “humanitarian scene” abroad, then set off on his life’s mission. 

“Not long after I [started working at Fourth Street Clinic], I noticed there was 
a disparity—not all homeless people were coming into the clinic to get care. I 
would drive around on the weekends and see that there were people that rarely, 
if ever, came into the clinic. And that’s when the realization struck me. That 
same desperate need that I was looking to meet in other countries was right in 
front of my face, in my own city. I could help here. This was, I would find out, to 
be my world.”  

Hunt’s stories of providing street medicine and outreach to service-resistant 
individuals emphasize that “dignity can be restored through hope, often in the 
simplest way. And this is something we can do as a community.” The entire 
inspiring Tedx Talk is available at http://FourthStreetClinic.org/TedxSLC-Joel-Hunt. 

Beloved Street Medicine Director Joel Hunt has moved to Texas to continue his 
work. We are grateful to him for sharing such a powerful heartfelt message in his 
Tedx Talk and for all of his contributions at the Fourth Street Clinic. Phil Taylor 
DNP, APRN, will succeed Joel as Director of Street Medicine and continue this 
important medical outreach.
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